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It is with deep sorrow that we inform our college community of the tragic loss of
two of our beloved students on May 12, 2025.

We mourn the passing of:

« Dhrubobroto Das (Roll No. 12504014), HSC candidate from the Science
Group, who tragically fell from the Father Timm Bhaban around 3:15 PM.
He was taken to Islamic Hospital and later to Dhaka Medical College
Hospital, where he was pronounced dead. His father was present throughout,
and police from Motijheel Thana inspected the scene and assisted in
necessary procedures.

o Md. Arafat Rahman (Roll No. 12614066), a first-year student, who sadly
passed away in his Kamalapur hostel around 8:00 PM. He was taken to
Dhaka Medical College Hospital, but could not be saved. His father arrived
from Chattogram and took his son’s body to their village home in Bhairab
Bazar for burial on May 13.

This is an unimaginably difficult time for all of us. Notre Dame College extends its
heartfelt condolences to the families of Dhrubobroto and Arafat. We pray for
eternal peace for their souls and strength for their families.

Let us come together in solidarity, prayer, and support as we cope with this tragic
loss. Counseling and support services are available for any student or staff member
who may need them.

May their souls rest in peace.
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